
Subpart W Quarterly Stakeholder Conference Call 
July 7, 2016 

 
ATTENDEES 
 
EPA: Dan Schultheisz (ORIA) 
 
Industry: Scott Bakken, Energy Fuels; Steve Tucker, Cascade Radon 
 
UPDATE 
 
Dan Schultheisz began with a roll call. He then discussed the status of the Subpart W 
rulemaking. A draft rulemaking package, which includes drafts of the preamble/rule, 
Background Information Document/Economic Impact Analysis, and other supporting materials, 
was sent to the Office of Air and Radiation for review several weeks ago. Some comments were 
provided by the Assistant Administrator’s office, which we are working to resolve. [Update: A 
revised package was submitted on July 8, and OAR approved transmittal to the Office of Policy 
on July 11.] The Office of Policy will conduct additional review and then submit the package to 
the Office of Management and Budget (OMB) for interagency review. OMB review could be 
short, or it could take up to 90 days as allotted. There are always a lot of rules that go over to 
OMB at the end of a fiscal year and the end of administration, and it is possible that OMB may 
decline to review the rule. If they do review it, EPA hopes to answer any questions they have in 
short order, and get the rule out before the end of the current administration. If the current 
schedule holds, signature would be anticipated sometime in October. 
 
DISCUSSION 
 
There were no further questions or discussion. 
 
No Further Comments 
 
Next Call: Thursday, October 6, 2016 at 11 AM Eastern Time. 
 
________________________________end_________________________________________ 


